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Dear Parents and Caregivers – Kia Ora Koutou 
 

Production Tickets 
We have performed 2 shows so far and our last 
show tonight is ‘sold out’.  We trust your children 
have enjoyed this great team experience. 
 

Parents please note that for tonight’s performance, 
we ask that you walk your child to their classroom at 
6.00pm and ‘sign them in’ on the arrival sheet.  
Similarly, as the production finishes at 8.30pm, 
please collect and ‘sign out’ your child from their 
classroom.  We appreciate your support. 
 

Inter-School Sport Tournament 
On Tuesday our Netball and Rippa teams played at 
Southwell.  It is great to be able to tell you they were 
all exceptionally well behaved and great 
ambassadors for our school. 
 

Rippa:  Our team won 6 out of 8 games – what a 
fantastic result.   
 

Netball:  Magic had 2 wins and 5 losses 
    Ferns had 3 wins, 3 losses, 1 draw 
 

Mobile Dental Van 
We are pleased to advise that the mobile dental van 
is currently at our school.  All children will be seen by 
appointment.  You will receive a text message 
informing you of the day and time of appointment 
and you are welcome to attend with your child.  If 
you have any questions, please feel free to call the 
dental team on 021 347866. 
 

Safer Roads Campaign (Hamilton City Council) 
A “Safer Roads for All” campaign launched last week 
across a range of media in the city, to raise 
community awareness around the role everyone has 
to play in road safety and as part of that, the 
relationship people have with speed.  

The campaign aims to get people thinking about the 
range of Hamiltonians that use the city’s streets and 
roads, and their reasons for and different ways they 
get around.  For more information you can 
visit hamilton.govt.nz/saferroadshamilton 
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Coming Events 
 
 

21 Sept 
 
24 Sept 
 

28 Sept 
 

15 Oct 

 
 

Issue 6 Lucky Books Closes 
 
Te wiki o teo reo Māori week 
 

End of Term 3 
 

Term 3 Starts 

  

Awards 
 

Individual Weekly 100% Attendance   
Jhyrome, R6; Ocean, R13; Bonnington R17 
 

Classroom Attendance  
1st Room 6 – 93% 
2nd Room 8 – 88% 
3rd Room 13 – 87% 

 

Team Names 
 

Kākano (Rms 8, 12 & 13)   New Entrants 
Pihinga (Rms 1,2,11,16,17)    Yrs 1-3 
Kaho (Rms 4, 5,6,7,14)    Yrs 4-6 
Rākau (Staff and BOT) 
 

 

Canteen 
 

Our school canteen is open for orders 
before school begins each day and you 
can pay by cash or eftpos. 
 

After 8.40am, orders can be placed at 
the school office. 

 

Walking Buses 

Every day at 2.30pm the children line up 
under the shade structure in the 
courtyard. There are 5 lines as follows: 

Insoll Ave 
Tramway Road 
Back Gate 
Being picked up 
After School Care 

http://www.insollave.school.nz/
http://hamilton.govt.nz/saferroadshamilton


After School Care Programme 
We currently have vacancies at our After School Care Programme which runs from 2.30pm to 
4.30pm.  The cost is $4.25 per child per hour and is available to all our families.  WINZ subsidies 
are also available to those who qualify.  Please see the school office if you are interested. 
 

Insoll Honest Heroes – Week 8 
Congratulations to the following students who were recognised at this week’s school assembly for 
completing their E Hero Chart. 
Room 1 – Nayshon & Connie 
Room 2 – Kees, Maison, Keziah, Yverizt, Rydell, Kingsley, Mere, 
Mynizah, & Paora 
Room 4 – Travis, Daniela, Hayley, Davris, & Aveiah-Rei 
Room 7 – Taparia, Dallas, Azria, Fury, Faith, Byron, & Janitia 
Room 9 – Winter-Rose, Starr, Taame, Elijah, & Neyla 
Room 11 – Raisa 
Room 12 - Damien 
Room 13 – Adrianne, Jone, & Waimeha 
Room 14 – Jared, Emma, Samantha, Herewini, Lynayha, Jahnehsa, 
Koebe, & Hohepa 
Room 16 – Lily, Tashee, Idiris, Ayla, Raniera, & Nyjah-Leigh 
 

Holiday Programmes 
We have information about holiday programmes from: 

➢ sKids;  Waikato Art School;  Kelly Sports; Whitiora Bible Church 
Please ask at the school office if you’re interested. 

 
Te Wiki o te Reo Māori 
Last week was national Māori Language Week.  Due to the production, Insoll will celebrate tenei 
wiki next week.  You may have seen via the media lots of comments on whether te reo and the 
history of the NZ Wars should be taught in schools.  Our teachers would be interested in 
parents/whanau comments.  You are invited to return the slip below: 
========================================================================== 
 

Te Reo Māori Questionnaire 
 
I think Te reo Māori should be taught at school. 
 
 
I think the history of the NZ Wars between Government 
 and Māori 1845 – 1872 should be taught at school 
 
Any other comments/ideas: 
 
 
Sign or remain anonymous:   __________________________________________ 

 

School Banking 
 

First Credit Union provides a school 
banking service to all pupils at school. 
Getting started is easy - just pick up an 
application pack from the school office, 
fill in the application form and return it 
to the school office. If your children are 
already doing school banking, 
remember that the school banking is 
collected on Wednesday each week 

 Yes  No 

 Yes  No 


